
November 18, 2024 

Na’Taki Osborne Jelks, Ph.D.  
Chair 
National Environmental Justice Advisory Council 
West Atlanta Watershed Alliance/Proctor Creek  
1441 Richland Road Southwest  
Atlanta, Georgia  30310  

Dear Dr. Osborne Jelks: 

I would like to thank the National Environmental Justice Advisory Council’s recent set of cumulative 
impacts recommendations that echo and amplify the recommendations you made in 2004. The U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency acknowledges that a great deal of scientific work and understanding 
has evolved during the past 20 years and welcomes updated perspectives on the subject.  

The purpose of cumulative impacts work is to reduce disproportionate environmental, health and 
social stressors and burdens, and these recommendations will help us reach greater improvements in 
communities overburdened with environmental health risks.  

I have shared this report with Theresa Segovia, principal deputy assistant administrator for the EPA’s 
Office of Environmental Justice and External Civil Rights. Theresa is looking forward to reviewing and 
discussing the council’s recommendations with staff across the agency who are collaborating on 
cumulative impacts.  

I applaud NEJAC’s dedication and hard work, and I look forward to future opportunities to work 
together. In the meantime, please accept my warmest wishes for continued success.  

Sincerely yours, 

Michael S. Regan



November 18, 2024 

Mr. Jerome Shabazz  
Chair 
National Environmental Justice Advisory Council 
Overbrook Environmental Education Center  
6134 Lancaster Avenue  
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania  19151  

Dear Mr. Shabazz: 

I would like to thank the National Environmental Justice Advisory Council’s recent set of cumulative 
impacts recommendations that echo and amplify the recommendations you made in 2004. The U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency acknowledges that a great deal of scientific work and understanding 
has evolved during the past 20 years and welcomes updated perspectives on the subject.  

The purpose of cumulative impacts work is to reduce disproportionate environmental, health and 
social stressors and burdens, and these recommendations will help us reach greater improvements in 
communities overburdened with environmental health risks.  

I have shared this report with Theresa Segovia, principal deputy assistant administrator for the EPA’s 
Office of Environmental Justice and External Civil Rights. Theresa is looking forward to reviewing and 
discussing the council’s recommendations with staff across the agency who are collaborating on 
cumulative impacts.  

I applaud NEJAC’s dedication and hard work, and I look forward to future opportunities to work 
together. In the meantime, please accept my warmest wishes for continued success.  

Sincerely yours, 

Michael S. Regan 




